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Dear UICC Members
Thank you for your continued support. A copy of this letter will be sent to all members in the next 

several weeks.
I am proud to report that tangible progress is being made at the Center.  As we near the half- way 

mark of  2019,  I write to share with you highlights and milestones as well as to outline our path toward a bright 
future.

Over the past few months, the Center has hosted a Superbowl gathering, a Phil Coulter Concert, the 
Grand Marshall Dinner, the Rose of Tralee selection,  the Saint Patrick’s Day weekend, Dervish Concert, Eas-
ter brunch, a Beto O’Rourke town hall meeting, the Joanne Hayes-White’s Retirement Party, and the U2 cover 
band Zoo Station. I would like to thank Maureen and Adrian Kelly of  Knights Catering for working with us 
to improve the food and service provided at the Center in 2019. These events - which thousands have attended 
- have inspired our membership and the broader San Francisco community with a vision of  the warmth and 
hospitality of  the United Irish Cultural Center. We need your help in continuing to spread the word that the 
Center is a great space to book events and meetings.

A big thank you to Liam Reidy and Mark and Molly Burke and the volunteers that have hosted and 
supported a number of concerts and events this year!!

The Center has continued to provide space for Irish Immigration Pastoral Center- Caidre Cafe, 
monthly mass and luncheon; Comhaltas Irish language classes on Saturdays and dancing on Thursdays, Pipers 
classes, meetings of the ILHS, United Irish Societies, LAOH and Ancient Order of Hibernians, Rebel Cork, 
the GAA and many others. We continue to look for creative ways to increase our cultural programming and 
engage with our community partners.   

Hats off  to Peggy Nevin and her Co-Chair Carmelle Reiser and committee on the 26th annual 
UICC  Leo T. Walsh scholarship program.  On May 1, 2019,  42 scholarships were awarded to high school 
and col-lege bound students, 220 people were in attendance, and $40,250.00 was awarded.  Since the 
inception of this program in 1984, 481 scholarships have been disbursed. The scholarship program has 
been supporting students educational endeavors and instilling in them a solid connection to our Center.  
Many thanks to the donors! The scholarship committee is tasked with starting all over again to raise funds for 
the 2020 scholarship program. Remember all donations are tax deductible.

Speaking of  volunteers- the library has remained open every weekend and continues to foster Irish 
literature. In addition, they are working on collaborating with the Main SF library and City Hall to curate 
shows- the IRISH 49ERS PROJECT. They coordinated the presentation of photos from the 1906 EARTH-
QUAKE taken by an Irish photographer. Family members were present. The History and heritage committee 
are working on their next project - stay tuned.  

We want to hang more photos throughout the Center to provide more Irish culture and history and 
facilitate storytelling. I am hoping you as the members will help. It would be fun to gather additional photos 
of  members and/or members families.  Imagine a copy of  a favorite Irish themed photo framed and hung at 



Come join us 
    for Tea ~ June 30!

######
For information contact

Sally Cassidy 415-665-0689
or

annecassidycarew@gmail.com

the Center. Any size will do with a short two sentence summary.  Send it to the Center attention-Anne Cassidy Carew or drop it at the 
Library Thursday- Saturday 1:30-4:30.
	 On the operations front, we have hired a new janitorial service, lowered our garbage bill, replaced the water heaters, fixed the 
heating to the St. Francis room, lowered our insurance bill, rekeyed the building, replaced outdated circuit breaker boxes with the generous 
support of  the Electrical Union, improved our comcast service, and soon will install security cameras throughout the building. We have 
worked with an ABC attorney and labor attorney supporting the liquor license and the union topics. We have engaged an accountant to 
assist us in closing our 2018 books and perform the audit.
	 We have refined and polished a room rental event package that we hope provides competitive rates and a reasonable profit and 
attractive event space for meetings, occasions and cultural programming.
	 Grant applications were submitted to the Irish Government in order to finance cultural programming and provide the technol-
ogy and communications required to move us into the future. On numerous occasions we met with the Irish Consul General to discuss 
collaboration and partnership.  
	 Our staffing levels have been fluid as we balance essential job functions with the right personnel under a tight budget.   Lisa 
Michellis joined the Center in April as our Event Manager.  We will be hiring another part time staff  member for event  and operational 
support. We also have hired a part time Bar manager, Marvin Long  to manage the bar inventory.
	 Our controller Ligia Torres, treasurer Michael Barnacle, and Kathy Grogan continue to work with the auditors in completing the 
audit.  The revised completion date will be the end of  May.  We will present the report and findings to members in July.
	 What can you do for your CENTER? Renew your membership dues? Consider giving a UICC membership to a family member 
or the friend who has everything? Make a donation to help offset the expense of  the audit? (Currently at $22,000) Volunteer  hours dur-
ing the summer at the library, answering phones, or helping at an event?
	 Are we where we want to be?  No. Is there room for improvement? Definitely.  But we have so much to be proud of, and we are 
learning and improving as we go along. In that vein, I would also like to thank the Center’s volunteers and the members of  the Board who 
have selflessly volunteered innumerable hours these past few months.  Without your efforts, the Center would not be where it is today.
	 We have STRATEGIC PRIORITIES for our Center
		  PRIORITY #1  Increase revenue and decrease expenses
		  PRIORITY #2  Create membership benefits, increase dues paying members & increase number of  new members
		  PRIORITY #3	 Expand, collaborate and promote Irish Cultural programs
		  PRIORITY #4  Create and execute a fundraising plan for a state of  the art Irish Center
		  PRIORITY #5  The best event venue on the west side of  the City
	 Before I finish, I would like to ask you to keep our friend and past Board member Bill Luque in your thoughts. His dedication to 
the Center will be long remembered. By the time this is published a memorial sponsored by the Kopling Center, the United Irish Societies 
and the UICC will have been celebrated.
	 I am happy to meet with any of  you personally to hear your concerns and share our collective vision for how we might continue 
to build this community. Please email me at acarew@irishcentersf.org

Le Meas & Sincerely Yours,
Anne Cassidy Carew



JUNE CALENDAR

■ JUNE 1, SATURDAY
• Amateur Fight Night ~ See Ad

■ JUNE 3, MONDAY
• ARC Ramblers Walking Group ~ See Ad

■ JUNE 8, SATURDAY
• Irish Marvels, Past & Present ~ 2:30pm - 4:30pm
Kate Brock presents ‘Bean Sidhe’ or Irish Wise Womenn
UICC, 3rd floor Boardroom 
All welcome. $5 donation appreciated.
Questions? Contact Lisa at:  hilmoe.gleason@gmail.com

• California Cowboys — Buckin’Ball Dance Party~ See Ad

■ JUNE 9, SUNDAY
• Remembrance of  Kate Kennedy ~ 1:30pm
Cypress Lawn Cemtery, Colma
Pioneer Advocate for Women’s Rights & Workers’ Rights 
Speaker: Dennis Kelly,

■ JUNE 13, THURSDAY
• ARC Mass & Luncheon  ~ See Ad
Contact Joan at the IIPC for reservations and 
information 415/752-6006 

• Comhaltas Set Dancing Class ~ 7:30pm ~ Main Bar area
For info call Josephine Brogan 415-264-8856

■ JUNE 15, SATURDAY
• Frank O'Connor: Piano Sing-a-long ~ 7:30 ~ See Ad

■ JUNE 16, SUNDAY
• Father’s Day - Call the Center for infomation

■ JUNE 20, THURSDAY
• Comhaltas Set Dancing Class ~ 7:30pm ~ Main Bar area
For info call Josephine Brogan 415-264-8856

■  JUNE 25, TUESDAY
• Cairde Café/Coffee Morning ~ 10:00am - 12:30pm ~ See Ad

■ JUNE 27, THURSDAY
• Comhaltas Set Dancing Class ~ 7:30pm ~ Main Bar area
For info call Josephine Brogan 415-264-8856

■ JUNE 28, FRIDAY
• De Bogman ~ 8:30pm ~ See Ad
Storytelling and physical comedy

■ JUNE 30, SUNDAY
• 8th Annual Mad Hatter Tea Party ~ 1:00 - 3:00pm
Call the Center 415/661-2700

SAVE the DATE!   
Fundraiser for Patrick J. Dowling Library 

at the UICC
Wine Tasting & Book Event 

Tuesday, July 16
“Brave Hearts-A San Francisco Story The Grit 

and Dreams of  an Irish Immigrant Family” 
by Jean Mahoney

Friday, June 28 ~ 8:30pm
De Bogman is an hour-long tour-de-force of 
storytelling and physical comedy. It charts the story 
of Declan who, from his humble origins as a village 
idiot in Ireland, goes to America to become World 
Heavyweight Boxing Champion. The story is at 
once a homage to the Hollywood boxing movie, 
and also to the epic tales of the Irish in America.

Performer Máirtín de Cógáin narrates the story at 
a furious pace, while also performing over twenty 
characters. Full of spectacular plot twists, 
De Bogman has had audiences howling with laughter 
(not to mention roaring on the loveable Declan) for 
nearly twenty years. 

—This show for ages  21 and over

TICKETS $20.00 
http://ComhaltasSF.Eventbritecom

Doors open 7.30 pm ~ Beer & Wine (no-host)





California Cowboys
Saturday June 8 ~ 7:30pm

Frank O’Connor: 
Piano Sing-a-long 

Saturday, June 15
Doors open 7:30pm & Showtime 8:15pm

Buy tickets soon  (21 years and older)
Proceeds go to programs @ The Center. No-host bar

The Buckin' Ball
Country Western 

Dance Party

The Center is proud to host top-tier country & 
western band: The California Cowboys to the 
downstairs bar in our new Dance Hall format. 
The band is a veteran group from the Saddle Rack 
and the best country bars in the SF Bay Area. 

http://californiacowboys.com/

The first Buckin’ Ball was held in 1974 after the 
Cow Palace Rodeo in Daly City, California. 

The California Cowboys played at this historic 
dance party for many years.  

You are in for a treat!

Doors open 7:30pm
Showtime 8:15pm
All ages welcome!

• $250 cash couples dance contest
paid at end of  the night

• Beer specials for those 21+



2019 Leo T. Walsh Scholarship Finalists
Awards presented on May 1, 2019 at the UICC

~ 8th Grade $750 Scholarship ~

Tom & Peggy Mylett Family Scholarship – Luke Wachowicz – St. Cecilia School – Sacred Heart Cathedral Preparatory

Steve & Adriene Roche Family Scholarship – Colin Mulkerrins –  St. Cecilia School – St. Ignatius College Preparatory

Margaret Keohane Memorial Scholarship – Katherine Callagy – St. Gregory School – Mercy High School, Burlingame

Joan Kiernan Coyne Memorial Scholarship – Jim O’Brien – Our Lady of  Angels School – Junipero Serra High School

Danny Neeson Memorial Scholarship – John Denning – Our Lady of  Mt. Carmel – Junipero Serra High School

Lynch McGuire Irish American Scholarship – Summer Mcguire – St. Philip School – Mercy High School, Burlingame 

Ray & Mary Toolis Memorial Scholarship – Celine Maguire – St. Cecilia School – Sacred Heart Cathedral Preparatory

Bud & Madeline Duggan Family Scholarship – Aidan Guiney – St. Gregory School – Junipero Serra High School

Jim & Helen Fitzpatrick Memorial Scholarship – Aidan McVeigh – St. Cecilia School – Sacred Heart Cathedral Preparatory

Diarmuid & Maryann Philpott Scholarship – Geneva Kissane – St. Philip School – Sacred Heart Cathedral Preparatory

Ian McGrew Memorial Scholarship – Ronan Gee – St. Cecilia School – Sacred Heart Cathedral Preparatory

John & Catherine Ring Family Scholarship – Kevin Connolly – St. Cecilia School – St. Ignatius College Preparatory        

Jeremiah & Julia Verling Fitzgerald Memorial Scholarship 
Delaney Broderick – St. Cecilia School – St. Ignatius College Preparatory  

David J. O’Connor Memorial Scholarship – Roan O’Connell – St. Gabriel School – St. Ignatius College Preparatory

John Francis Corry Memorial Scholarship (2)
   Nora Mannion – St. Cecilia School – St. Ignatius College Preparatory

Sean McKeon – St. Cecilia School – St. Ignatius College Preparatory

Pauraic & Helena O’Brien Family Scholarship – Sean Reidy – St. Cecilia School – University High School

Nancy & Tom McGarvey Family Scholarship  (4)
Cooper Lucey – St. Cecilia School – St. Ignatius College Preparatory  

Jeremy Gory – Our Lady of  Mt. Carmel – Junipero Serra High School
Eva O’Donnell – St. Brendan School – Sacred Heart Cathedral Preparatory

Kiera O’Callaghan – St. John’s School – Sacred Heart Cathedral Preparatory

 

United Irish Cultural Center, Inc.

Seated: left to right: A. O’Callaghan, E. O’Donnell, G. Kissane, K. Callagy, S. Mcguire, N. Mannion, C. Maguire, D. Broderick, 
K. O’Callaghan. Standing: left to right: J. Denning, J. Gory, S. McKeon, C. Mulkerrins, R. Gee, L. Wachowicz, R. O’Connell, A. McVeigh, 

S. Reidy, K. Connolly, C. Lucey. Missing from photo: J. O’Brien, A. Guiney.

8th Grade Scholarship Winners



~ High School $1,000 Scholarship ~

Nancy & Tom McGarvey Family Scholarship (2)   
Conor Cassidy – Marin Catholic High School – Boise State University

Madelyn Susank – St. Monica Academy – University of  Portland

Leo T. Walsh Memorial Scholarship (3)   
Brendan Callagy – Junipero Serra High School – San Diego State University

Eimer Cunningham – Carlmont High School – Washington University in St. Louis  
Emma Page – Marin Catholic High School – University of  California, Davis

Joseph P. Driscoll Memorial Scholarship – Hannah Reilly – Casa Grande High School – University of  Nevada, Reno

Kathleen “Katie” Engler Winter Memorial Scholarship – Julia Kelly – St. Ignatius College Preparatory – SDSU 

Tom & Patricia Hayes Family Scholarship – Sean Redmond – St. Ignatius College Preparatory – University of  Indiana

Residential Builders Association, San Francisco Scholarship 
Melissa Sheridan – Westmoor High School – Notre Dame de Namur University

Kathleen Gargano Memorial Scholarship – Andrew Rice - San Marin High School – University of  California, Los Angeles

Thomas J. & Felipa Cahill Memorial Scholarship 

Kerry Fitzgerald – St. Ignatius College Preparatory – Loyola Marymount University

New Deal Advisers Scholarship – Julia Moser – Lick-Wilmerding High School – New York University

Lynch McGuire Irish American Scholarship

Claire Naughton – Sacred Heart Cathedral Preparatory – University of  Wisconsin, Madison

Martin & Elizabeth Horan Family Scholarship 
Caitlin Johnston – Sacred Heart Cathedral Preparatory – University of  Arizona

Mike & Nancy Walsh Scholarship (2)
Katie Brown – Marin Catholic High School – University of  California - Berkeley

Colm Connolly – Bishop O’Dowd High School – University of  California, Los Angeles

Jerry Lucey Memorial Scholarship – Conor Flaherty – St. Ignatius College Preparatory – Tufts University

Mary Looney Memroial Scholarship – Sara Kennedy – Marin Catholic High School – Cal Poly, SLO

Sean Noonan Moylan Memorial Scholarship – Connor Sheedy – Sacred Heart Cathedral Preparatory – Marquette University

John Patrick Brosnan, Jr. & Daniel Jeremiah Brosnan Memorial Scholarship

Margaret Baglin – St. Ignatius College Preparatory – Seattle University

Kolping Society of San Francisco Scholarship

Mark Paley – Casa Grande High School – California State University, Northridge

Seated: left to right: J. Kelly, E. Page, S. Kennedy, J. Moser, H. Reilly, C. Naughton, M. Sheridan, C. Johnston, E. Cunningham  
Standing: left to right: K. Fitzgerald, K. Brown, E. Lahey S. Redmond, M. Paley, C. Connolly, B. Callagy, S. Sheedy, A. Rice 

Missing from photo: M. Susank, C. Cassidy, M. Baglin, C. Flaherty.

High School Scholarship Winners



Remembrance for Kate Kennedy 
Champion for Women’s Rights and Workers’ Rights

By Josephine Coffey

	 Kate Kennedy was a 19th century Irish immigrant and San Francisco pioneer who 
fought for and won equal pay for equal work (in 1874) and protection from arbitrary 
demotion and dismissal (in 1890) for California educators. How remarkable these achieve-
ments are can be seen from the fact that today, almost 150 years later, in the wider job 
market, women still can’t count on being paid the same as a man for doing the same job.
	 The roots of Kate’s interests lay back in her childhood in Ireland. She was the 
second child and first daughter of Eliza King Kennedy and Thomas Kennedy, farmers in 
County Meath. They had five other daughters. The Kennedys were sufficiently prosperous that they sent their first and 
second daughters to a convent school in Navan.  The Kennedy sisters did well there; Kate graduated first in her class. 
But when Thomas Kennedy died in 1841, a convent education was no longer within the family’s reach. Foreshadowing 
her later career, the teenage Kate taught what she had learned to her younger sisters. And the Kennedy girls turned 
these skills, particularly languages and needlework, prized as ornaments in a well-to-do woman, to practical use.  
	 The Kennedys were followers of Daniel O’Connell and of the Young Ireland movement, and in 1848, when 
the Young Ireland movement collapsed, the family decided to leave Ireland. Like many immigrant families to this day, 
they didn’t leave all at once. The early arrivals established a foothold and financed the migration of the remaining 
family members. Kate, her brother Patrick and her sister Alice were the first to leave, coming to New York in 1849, 
where the girls made their living doing fine needlework. The next move was to gold-rush California. Alice and 
another sister, Anne, came to San Francisco in 1853. There too, they found a market for their needlework, and Alice 
also got a job teaching in the San Francisco school system. Two other sisters, Mary and Lizzie, joined them in 1855, 
and the four young women earned enough to buy a house on Clay Street, which they gave to their mother when she 
and the remaining family arrived in San Francisco in 1856. 
	 Alice’s teaching career began soon after she arrived in San Francisco. But by the end of her first year, when 
the Know Nothing Party came to power, she was let go, presumably because she was foreign and Catholic. A number 
of prominent San Franciscans came to her defense, but it wasn’t until the Know Nothing Party fell from power that 
she recovered her job.
	 Alice’s experience, showing that though injustice may happen, it can be corrected, may have helped prepare 
Kate for her own confrontation with the San Francisco Board of Education some 14 years later. Beginning with her 
first San Francisco teaching assignment in 1857, Kate had established a reputation as an exceptional teacher and 
administrator. In 1867, she was appointed principal of the newly constructed North Cosmopolitan Grammar School, 
but was offered 70% of what a man would have been paid for the same position. She organized a campaign to change 
this, and, in 1874, the California legislature passed a law saying that men and women in comparable positions in 
California public schools had to receive the same pay.
	 Kate had help in this campaign from political associates she worked with in promoting the Single Tax and 
other social justice measures advocated by economist Henry George. George’s ideas provided the theoretical back-
ground for Kate’s own increasing work advocating for the rights of working people. She gave speeches for, wrote 
about, and donated money to, the early labor movement in San Francisco. In 1886, she was nominated by the United 
Labor Party to run for State Superintendent of Schools. 
	 It was probably her political activism that led the Board of Education, in 1887, to demote her to a smaller 
school at a smaller salary. She refused the transfer, and sued the Board. The case eventually went to the California 
Supreme Court, which decided in her favor, ruling that an educator could not be demoted or fired except for misconduct 
or incompetency. The ruling was handed down on January 9, 1890. She died just two months later, on March 18, 
1890.
	
There will be a Remembrance of Kate Kennedy at her gravesite in Cypress Lawn Cemetery, sponsored by 
local Irish, education and union organizations. The main speaker will be Dennis Kelly, long time San Francisco 
teacher, union activist, and past president of the United Educators of San Francisco (UESF).





Support YOUR 
UICC and the Businesses 
that Support the UICC

Kerry Riordan Sykes
Maureen S. McFadden

Certified Specialists in Estate Planning, Trust & Probate Law 
by the State Bar of California Board of Legal Specialization

377 West Portal Avenue, San Francisco, CA 94127
(415) 661-9050

Free Initial Consultation

Riordan Sykes McFadden, P.C. 

Please contact our Pre-Planning Department for
your FREE Personal Planning Guide

Duggan’s Serra Mortuary FD1098

500 Westlake Avenue, Daly City
 650/756-4500   www.duggansserra.com

Sullivan’s and Duggan’s Serra Funeral Services FD 228

6201 Geary Blvd., San Francisco
415/621-4567 

www.sullivansfh.com

My Funeral, My Cremation, My Way®
Traditional & Cremation Services

q

“Our Family Serving Yours”

Celebrations of Life

Terence A Redmond
Attorney at Law

A  Native San Franciscan 
Serving San Franciscans for 42 years

PERSONAL INJURY

PROFESSIONAL NEGLIGENCE

FAMILY LAW

CRIMINAL DEFENSE

IMMIGRATION LAW
Financing is available - call now

(415) 395-9000
lotar49@yahoo.com

• Honest• Aggressive• Dependable

301 Junipero Serra Blvd., Ste. 200 
San Francisco, CA 94127

301 Junipero Serra Blvd., Ste. 200 
San Francisco, CA 94127
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DEADLINE for JULY 2019 BULLETIN is JUNE 15
Questions? Contact: Adrienne Verreos at 415/468-4130    

or email:   falconassoc@earthlink.net

 The Irish Literary & Historical Society 
will resume in September. 

For information visit - www.ILHSsf.org

Calling out to our members! 

Looking for volunteers 
that can help with 

the interior and exterior 
of the building

—carpenters, electricians, 
plumbers,

gardeners and handymen



Have you paid your dues?





TO RECEIVE THE UICC BULLETIN for 2019
 PLEASE FILL OUT AND RETURN THIS FORM

ALONG WITH A CHECK IN THE AMOUNT OF $30.00

p NEW     p RENEWAL     p CHANGE of ADDRESS   
Your subscription period is January 2019 through December 2019

	

				  

		  Name _____________________________________________________________

		  Member   p YES 	   p NO   

		  Membership Number ___________________________

		  Address ____________________________________________________________

		  City ______________________ State _____________ Zip code ________________

		  Telephone ________________________E mail _____________________________
					   
		  Please make check payable to:   UICC/Bulletin
				    	
		  MAIL TO:                   United Irish Cultural Center     
			         		       Att: Maureen Hickey/Mitzi Samson
			         		       2700 - 45th Avenue
			         		       San Francisco, CA 94116

Thank You For Your Support 
For the Past 15 Years!

 Mitzi Samson & Maureen Hickey

RENEW - SUBSCRIBE   2019 UICC BULLETIN
Time to:
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Alanna O’Callaghan

St. John’s School – Sacred Heart Cathedral Preparatory

8TH Grade Grand Prize $1,500 Scholarship

UICC Leo T. Walsh Committee Scholarship

Ellen Lahey

Mercy High School, Burlingame – California State University, Fullerton

High School Senior Grand Prize $2,000 Scholarship

Cuchulainn Foundation Scholarship 

2019 Leo T. Walsh Scholarship Finalists
—Awards presented on May 1, 2019 at the UICC

Read about all our Scholarship Winners inside!




